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Baptism!!! 
 
    First, it is hard to believe that the first month in 2025 

has already passed. The best news is that we have a new 

brother in Christ, Mike Williams (pictured below). He 

was baptized January 16. He has an interesting story. 

Early in life he was a heavy drinker, but a few years ago 

he realized what that was doing to him and determined to 

stop. He became involved in Bible study and worship and 

believe that it was Jesus who helped him overcome that 

addition. He came to Littleton seven years ago to get away 

from the crowd he had been running with and for 

additional support to remain sober. Although he had been 

involved in church and Bible study down south, when he 

moved here, he had not found a “church home.” 

 

 
 

A few months ago, he saw my business card about the 

church on the bulletin board at the gym. He sent me an e-

mail giving me his phone number. I called him, we got 

together for Chinese food, and he has been worshipping 

with us ever since. We began one-on-one studies with him 

and he learned that what he had believed before was not 

what the Bible teaches. 
 

    Through the short time we have lived here we have had 

contact with several men and women who have struggled 

with alcohol addiction. It is amazing how many of these 

people Mike knows. This town is small enough that these 

men and women know each other as they have put forth 

an effort to overcome their addiction. We believe that he 

can help us reach others who have and continue to 

struggle with alcohol addiction. Even before he was 

baptized, he was reaching out to them and encouraging 

them to come worship with us. We believe that God can 

use him! Many of these people have reached a point in 

their lives where they have come to the conclusion, 

“There has to be something better!” Jesus is who they 

need!!! 

 

 
 

Evangelism in 2025 
 

    Pictured above is our group of nine Christians (all that 

are in this area), meeting to discuss and make plans to 

evangelize this year. Thanks to Weezie for preparing a 
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wonderful meal and beautiful decorations for this 

meeting. 
 

    We plan to continue sending House-to-House – Heart-

to-Heart to the 1,600 homes in Littleton every other 

month. The cost for this is about $620 each month. If you 

would like to help us with this expense, send your support 

to: Lakes Region Church of Christ, P.O. 261, Tilton, NH 

03276. Be sure to note on the check that it is for our “work 

fund.” 
 

    We plan to put door hangers on every door in Littleton 

this year. These hangers will have information about the 

church in Littleton – when and where we meet. As we are 

doing this, we plan to talk to as many people as possible 

to give them a personal invitation.  
 

   We are also planning to have another public seminar 

sometime during the year. The theme will be “Coping 

with the Struggles of Life.” With the ads, we will list 

several particular struggles that will be discussed in the 

seminar.  
 

Chaplain Work 
 

    I still go to the hospital everyday and visit all the 

patients. I have had several very good conversations in 

which I am able to sow the seed of the kingdom. 
 

Help Coming 
 

    As we mentioned in the last Support Report, Remy and 

Mia Bullis, a young couple, are making plans to come 

work with our team. They are hoping to be here by May 

or June. If you can support them, please contact me for 

details as to how you can do that. 
 

    Last year we had ten students from the University of 

Arkansas (Razorbacks for Christ) who came and did 

twelve service projects in the community. We are excited 

that they are returning. They will not only do service 

projects but also put door-hangers on lots of doors. Justus 

Bobo is a Bear Valley graduate and is their campus 

minister. 
 

Monday for the Master 
 

    One of the evangelistic ideas that came out of our 

meeting is a program called “Monday for the Master.” 

The idea is for the Christians who are available on 

Mondays to devote two or three hours each Monday 

evangelizing. The Senior Center where we meet each 

Sunday for worship, serves a meal every day for anyone 

who wants to come eat. Those of us who can attend plan 

to eat lunch there every Monday to get acquainted with 

those who attend and then come to the house to work for 

the Master for another two or three hours. 

 

    We did this for the first time, January 27. We got there 

at noon but found that most people began gathering 

between 10:30 and 11:30, so all the tables were full and 

we didn’t get to meet many others. Those in charge seated 

us at a table by ourselves, but soon a homeless lady who 

has been worshipping with us for several weeks came in 

and sat at our table and she brought a man, who is also 

homeless to sit at our table. It was ideal. The lady has been 

staying in a homeless shelter, but even then, she has to 

leave the shelter at 7:00 a.m. and can’t return until 7:00 

p.m. The man she brought lives in a tent in the woods. 

(Can you imagine sleeping in a tent outside when it is 14 

degrees below zero)? 
 

    We learned that he had been a successful handyman 

and supported himself very well. The lady he worked for 

lost all her money through a scam so she couldn’t hire him 

anymore. About that time Covid hit and he couldn’t work 

at all. Gradually, he lost everything he had, including 

most of his tools. We are in the process of helping him. 

We hope through his efforts and our help, sometime in the 

future, he will get “back on feet” financially. His name is 

Michael. Please pray for him and our effort to help him. 
 

    After that meeting, we came back to the house and sent 

out about 30 hand-written-letters to prospects from my 

prospect list inviting them to worship with us. We also 

had a special prayer for Michael. We plan to have some 

special prayer sessions on our Mondays for the Master. 

Please join us in prayer for these special efforts of 

evangelism. 
 

    We plan to eat at the center every Monday and then 

come to the house to work on some project(s) to help us 

reach out into the community. Please pray for that effort. 

One of the activities we are going to do in the next couple 

of weeks is to write thank-you notes and include a Dunkin 

Donuts gift card to the twenty-five people who work in 

the Littleton police department. This will include all of the 

staff as well as the police officers. I have gotten names of 

all of them so that we can express appreciation to each by 

name. We realize that God gives the increase, but we want 

to do our part in sowing the seed and watering it. 
 

On a Personal Note 
 

    Weezie and I are doing well for a couple who are in 

their 80s. Thanks for your prayers for our health. We 

thank God everyday for the strength He gives us. We are 

especially thankful for the financial support you give that 

enables us to do this work. We love what we get to do!! 
 

    For those who have been keeping up with the saga of 

our house remodeling – we now have a deck on the house 

and they are to start the rest of the work soon. Thank God! 

With great love and appreciation 

Wayne and Weezie Burger 

Your missionaries in beautiful New Hampshire 


